
Speech by FS at International Bio-
Computing Innovation Summit (English
only) (with photos/video)

     Following is the speech by the Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, at the
International Bio-Computing Innovation Summit today (June 24):

Robin (Chief Executive Officer and co-founder of Baidu, Chairman and Co-
founder of BioMap, Mr Robin Li), Liu Wei (Co-founder and Chief Executive
Officer of BioMap), Clara (Chief Executive Officer of the Hong Kong
Investment Corporation Limited (HKIC), Ms Clara Chan), distinguished speakers
and guests, ladies and gentlemen,

     I am pleased to join this inaugural International Bio-Computing
Innovation Summit, and the launch of BioMap's first AI for Life Science Hub
here in Hong Kong. Today, we will also witness the signing of a Strategic
Partnership Agreement between the Hong Kong Investment Corporation Limited
and BioMap.

     I am also delighted to extend a warm welcome to Mr Robin Li, who has
come to Hong Kong specially for this event and the signing ceremony.

     The relationship between artificial intelligence and life science is
transformative, and holds immense potential to drastically change the
pharmaceutical industry and the medical and health sector. Large Language
Models, or LLMs, have enabled researchers to decode protein or molecular
sequences, generate new protein structures and construct new combinations
with unprecedented speed. This capability will not only accelerate the drug
discovery process but also significantly reduce costs.

     And LLMs in life science certainly have far-reaching applications. AI-
generated protein (AIGP) platforms and other bio-computing innovations will
not just benefit pharmaceutical product development and bring improvements to
human health, but also create new solutions for industrial production,
agriculture, consumer products, and above all, for our sustainable future. 

     BioMap is certainly a pioneer – and leader – in this field. Using its AI
LLM, that is xTrimo, BioMap is diving deep into unmasking nature's rules and
creating novel therapeutic solutions. "AI for Life Science", as the theme of
BioMap's InnoHub to be established in Hong Kong, beautifully encapsulates the
company's vision. 

Hong Kong's potential for biocomputing   

     This is a vision that Hong Kong shares, too. The combination of AI and
life science is opening up a new frontier in bio-computing. Hong Kong has
solid foundation in both areas, and I believe that we should endeavour to
accelerate the development of bio-computing so that we could seize the "first
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mover advantage". 

     First, we boast a robust ecosystem for innovation. We are home to some
of the world's leading universities and research institutions, producing
groundbreaking work in both biological sciences and computational
technology. 

     Yet we recognise that our strengths in basic research must be
complemented by stronger translational research, outcome commercialisation
and industrialisation capabilities. That is why we have emphasised the need
to develop a complete innovative industry chain from upstream to downstream. 

     Stepping up co-operation with sister cities in the Guangdong-Hong Kong-
Macao Greater Bay Area will accelerate our endeavours. In particular, we are
working to set up an InnoLife Healthtech Hub in the Hong Kong-Shenzhen
Innovation and Technology Park in the Lok Ma Chau Loop, attracting top-notch
life and health research teams, talent, and organisations from around the
world to establish there.

     Second, AI infrastructure. One of our key initiatives to support this
ecosystem is the establishment of an AI supercomputing centre at Cyberport.
This facility will begin its first phase of operations in the second half of
2024. Upon completion of its second phase, the supercomputing centre will
offer a computing power of 3 000 petaFLOPS by early 2026. This computational
capability will support research and development in artificial intelligence,
life science, and other cutting-edge fields.

     We are also going to provide subsidies to support local universities,
research institutions, and business enterprises in using these supercomputing
services, thus empowering research breakthroughs.

     Third, the convergence of data. This is an area where Hong Kong enjoys
an advantageous position. Under the "one country, two systems" framework, we
continue to maintain the free flow of information and data. At the same time,
with the support of the Central Authorities, we are working to enable the
orderly flow of Mainland data to Hong Kong for research and development, on
the premise that data security is properly protected.  

     Finally, Hong Kong as an international financial centre. Hong Kong has a
complete funding chain, ranging from a rich private equity and venture
capital ecosystem to a deep and wide listing platform. The establishment of
the HKIC is a milestone development. The company will not only invest, but
also help channel other possible funding sources into enterprises and
projects, maximising Hong Kong's support for innovative technologies, new
business models, new sectors and relevant ecosystem building.
  
Looking beyond

     Ladies and gentlemen, the strategic co-operation between the HKIC and
BioMap that we are witnessing today underscores our belief in the promising
future of integrating AI and life science. BioMap's InnoHub is set to become
a global focal point for research in biocomputing, a hub for relevant



translational research and outcome commercialisation, a platform for
fostering co-operation among innovators, the industries and investors, and a
base for talent development. 

     Talent, in particular, will be of utmost importance to our AI-powered
future. Companies like BioMap and others with cutting-edge technologies are
collectively establishing a vibrant AI industry in Hong Kong. Their
technologies and entrepreneurship, along with the R&D (research and
development) work and job opportunities that they create, will help nurture
an AI-literate workforce with multidisciplinary knowledge which is vital for
enhancing our competitiveness and attracting more tech companies to cluster
in the city. 

     And I wish to highlight that this project marks the second strategic
partnership announced by the HKIC in just two weeks. Whether it is AI for
industrial production, or AI for life science, Hong Kong is committed to
growing AI as a pillar in our technological development, and capitalising on
its vast potential to transform industries and to nurture talent of the
future. I am confident that more and more tech companies will choose Hong
Kong as their base for R&D and international co-operation as well as a
platform to explore the broader Asian and global market. 

     And of course, we welcome companies such as BioMap to list on our Stock
Exchange, using our world-class fund-raising platform to grow bigger and
stronger. 

     Today's inaugural Summit has gathered many experts in the field, and I
look forward to the new thoughts and wise counsel that will inspire our
future development direction, both in Hong Kong and beyond. 

     I wish you all a very successful summit, and the best of health and
business in the time to come. Thank you. 
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Red flag hoisted at Pui O Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (June 24)
that due to big waves, the red flag has been hoisted at Pui O Beach in
Islands District. Beachgoers are advised not to swim at the beach.

Applications open for Sir Edward Youde
Memorial Fellowships and Scholarships
for Overseas Studies 2025/26

The following is issued on behalf of the Sir Edward Youde Memorial Fund
Council:
 
         The Sir Edward Youde Memorial Fund Council announced today (June 24)
that applications for its Fellowships and Scholarships for Overseas Studies
(including the award for students with disabilities) for the 2025/26 academic
year are now open. The closing date for all applications is September 6,
2024.
 
         The fellowships and scholarships aim at encouraging outstanding
students to pursue further studies in renowned institutions overseas.
Successful candidates are expected to have a strong sense of commitment to
Hong Kong and be ready to contribute to the community upon graduation.
 
         The fellowships are for studies leading to postgraduate degrees
either by research or coursework. The maximum value of a fellowship is
HK$300,000 per year, tenable for up to three years for a doctoral degree or
two years for a master's degree. The scholarships are for studies leading to
undergraduate degrees. The maximum value of a scholarship is HK$280,000 per
year, tenable for up to three years.
 
         The applicants will be responsible for fulfilling all application
procedures and admission requirements of the academic institutions of their
choice.
 
         Information notes for the applications are available on the website
of the Student Finance Office of the Working Family and Student Financial
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Assistance Agency (www.wfsfaa.gov.hk/sfo/en/forms/form.htm). Applicants
should submit the completed form through the GovHK website
(eform.cefs.gov.hk/form/sfo031/en/). For details, please visit the website of
the Sir Edward Youde Memorial Fund
(www.wfsfaa.gov.hk/sfo/seymf/en/whatwedo/index.htm), or call (852) 2150 6097
or (852) 2150 6110.
 
         Shortlisted applicants of the Fellowships and Scholarships for
Overseas Studies will be invited to attend interviews in Hong Kong. The first
round of interviews is scheduled for January 2025. If found suitable,
applicants will be invited for a final interview to be held in February or
March 2025. For the Overseas Fellowship/Scholarship for Disabled Students,
shortlisted applicants will be invited to attend one interview in Hong Kong
in February or March 2025.

LD reminds employers and employees to
take heat stroke preventive measures
in times of Heat Stress at Work
Warning

     â€‹As the Heat Stress at Work Warning is now in effect, the Labour
Department (LD) reminds employers and employees to take appropriate measures
during the effective period of the warning to prevent heat stroke when
working in hot weather or hot environments.
      
     Employees who work outdoors or in non-air-conditioned indoor
environments face high levels of heat stress and are at a relatively higher
risk of heat stroke. Employers should assess the risk factors of heat stress
for employees at work and, based on the identified risk factors, take
necessary preventive and control measures, including rescheduling work
periods, setting up shading covers, providing ventilation and heat
dissipation equipment, and reminding employees to replenish water and rest in
a timely manner.
      
     The Heat Stress at Work Warning is formulated by the LD based on the
Hong Kong Heat Index. There are three levels of the warning: Amber, Red and
Black, which help employers and employees better understand the level of heat
stress while working outdoors or indoors without air-conditioning systems.
      
     A spokesman for the LD said that when the department issues the Heat
Stress at Work Warning, employers must refer to the criteria and
recommendations provided in the "Guidance Notes on Prevention of Heat Stroke
at Work" to conduct risk assessments, according to the workloads and other
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relevant heat stress risk factors, for employees who work outdoors or in non-
air-conditioned indoor workplaces. Appropriate rest breaks should be arranged
every hour, as far as reasonably practicable, based on various levels of the
Heat Stress at Work Warning, to reduce employees' risk of heat stroke.
      
     Employees must also follow instructions to rest on time. Whenever there
are any symptoms of heat-related illnesses, such as headache, dizziness,
thirst, and nausea, they should rest in a cool and shady place, drink water,
and inform employers/supervisors to take appropriate action immediately.
      
     The LD issued the "Guidance Notes on Prevention of Heat Stroke at Work",
detailing the various risk factors that should be considered when conducting
heat stress risk assessments and recommending corresponding control measures
for identified risk factors for employers' and employees' reference. For the
Heat Stress at Work Warning and related guidelines, please refer to the
department's thematic webpage:
www.labour.gov.hk/eng/news/prevention_of_heat_stroke_at_work.htm.

Red flag hoisted at Hap Mun Bay Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (June 24)
that due to big waves, the red flag has been hoisted at Hap Mun Bay Beach in
Sai Kung District. Beachgoers are advised not to swim at the beach.
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